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Principals’ message 
I would like to welcome Lynne Davies to our school 
community. She will be at our school on Thursdays 
in the capacity of Instructional Leader for Literacy 
and Numeracy. An Instructional Leader involves 
working alongside the teachers in the school and 
use data on student progress to strategically plan 
targeted interventions as well as identify and support 
the professional learning needs of staff. Welcome 
Lynne. 
 
Book Week Dress up Day 
The students were invited to dress-up on Thursday 
15th August in celebration of Education Week and 
Book Week. The theme this year is “Reading is my 
superpower”. All students did a great job and looked 
amazing. We also had our shared table and 
assembly. The students did a marvellous job setting 
up and cooking for shared table as well as running 
the assembly.  Thank you to all that came and 
supported the day. The Shared Donation was a total 
of $56. This will be donated to the Lake Ainsworth 
excursion. 
 
Lake Ainsworth Excursion  
Thursday 5th September and Friday 6th September 
Stage 2, (Years 3 and 4) will be attending the Lake 
Ainsworth Excursion with Bonalbo Central school 
students. The cost of 
this excursion is $236 
per student. However, 
the cost to parents is 
$50. The P&C are 
running a Father’s day 
raffle which will be 
drawn on the 30th of 
August at school. All 
monies raised will be 
donated to the 
excursion. The school 
will subsidise the 
remainder of the 
excursion.  
 

 
 
P & C News 
The P&C will be holding a raffle to raise money for 
the Stage 2 Lake Ainsworth Camp. The raffle will be 
drawn on the 30th August at school. All families have 
ticket books. Could they please be returned by 
Thursday 29th August. 
 
1st prize - $50 Bistro voucher at the Dog’n’Bull 
2nd prize – box of chocolates 
 

Next P&C Meeting: Tuesday 3rd September, 
3:30pm in Library – All welcome. 

 
School Photos 
The School Photographer will be here next 
Wednesday, 21st August at 9am for our school 
photos.  Please ensure your child is in full school 
uniform. Every child was given an envelope to order 
photos.  These must be returned to the school even 
if you are not purchasing photos. Family photo 
envelopes were sent home if you would like a family 
photo.     
Please note: The school cannot give change for 
purchasing photos, so please ensure correct change 
is in the envelope.  The preferred way to pay is an 
online payment by credit card prior to the day. 
 

Centenary Committee Meeting 
The next School Centenary meeting will be on 
Saturday 21/09/2019 at 9.30am at Jenny Clarkes’ 
home. Morning tea provided – all most welcome. 
This day will primarily be organising the memorial 
book. Hopefully everyone will be bringing with them 
the photos and anecdotes from former 
students/community members for the book! 
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Jeans for Genes Day 
Thank you to those 
students/families who wore 
jeans to school on the 1st of 
August to support the charity. 
The school raised and 
donated $20 to go directly to 
Children's Medical Research 
Institute and helps find 
treatments and cures for 
children's genetic diseases. 
 
Kitchen Garden Program – Shared Table 
The Kitchen Garden Program will be running this 
term. Dates are: 

 Thursday 15th August. This will also be our 
Book week dress up day. All welcome 

 Thursday 19th September. Students only 
The cost for the Shared Table is $2 each day. The 
money from the Shared Table days goes towards 
maintaining and replanting the Garden and 
replenishing our food necessities. 
Please note the students Shared table on the 29th 
August is no longer on due to the students visiting 
Bonalbo Central School exhibition of Gone but Not 
Forgotten. 
 
Sporting School Grant   
This term we have been 
using our sporting grant 
money to learn how to play 
golf. These sessions have 
been held at school with 
the last one hopefully 
being at the Golf Club in 
Bonalbo. The students 
have enjoyed these 
sessions. Looking forward 
to the remainder of the 
lessons. 
 

 
 

School banking 
The School Banking program provides a fun, 
interactive and engaging way for young Australians 
to learn about money and develop good saving 
habits. School Banking encourages children to 
regularly deposit money into their Youthsaver 
account and earn silver Dollarmites tokens, which 
can then be redeemed for an exciting reward 
through our School Banking Rewards Program. 
Please see Miss Clarke 
if you would like your 
child to bank. Friday is 
banking day.  
 
 
 

 
Gone but not forgotten 
We have been invited by Bonalbo Central School to 
attend the WW1 Living History program on Thursday 
29th August.  
 
The program presents the students with a WW1 
Western Front Trench experience, focusing on the 
experience of diggers in the trenches during 1916-
1918. They bring a full size (2 metres deep but 
above ground) trench section into the school for 
students to get a true feel of their size and design.  
 
The goal is not only to show students everything 
these men would have worn carried or used, but also 
to provide a human perspective to the war and 
hopefully build some empathy in the students. To do 
this they combine fact based story telling with 
primary artefacts. 
 
The display includes uniforms, headgear and 
personal webbing kit that can be worn by a student 
or teacher in each group, plus a wide selection of 
weapons, tools, personal items, foodstuff and 
equipment that was used in the trenches. 
 
This will be a valuable day to the students. Please 
see attached permission note to return to the front 
office. 
 

 
 
 
District Athletics Carnival (Tabulam) 
Thank you again for enabling the students to be part 
of the District Carnival. The students did an amazing 
job in the events they participated and we are proud 
of how they gave it 100% every event. Well done to 
Jordan who has made it onto Zone for Shot Put and 
Discus. 
Could all Sports shirts that were sent home for the 
Tabulam Sports day please be returned to school. 
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Combined Athletics Carnival (Urbenville) 
Thank you for enabling your children to have the 
opportunity of competing at Urbenville Athletics Day 
by transporting your child to Urbenville. The students 
all had fun and competed in every race they had. It 
was a wonderful opportunity for our students to have 
a fun day showcasing their skills on the athletics 
track as well as to reconnect with friends and make 
new ones. The results of the day are listed below. 
 
Lucas Cook 
1st - 6 year boys 50m 
1st – Juvenile boys High jump 
1st – Juvenile Long jump 
Alexis Bradshaw 
2nd – 8 year girls 100m 
3rd – Junior girls 800m 
4th – Junior girls Long jump 
2nd – Junior girls Shot put 
3rd – Junior girls discus 
Xavier Cook 
2nd – 8 year boys 100m 
3rd – Junior boys 800m 
3rd – Junior boys Long jump 
1st – Junior boys Shot put 
1st – Junior boys Discus 
Jasmine Bradshaw 
1st – 9 year girls 100m 
4th – Junior girls 800m 
1st – Junior girls High jump 
1st – Junior girls Long jump 
1st – Junior girls shot put 
1st – Junior girls discus 
Briannah Bradshaw 
2nd – 11 year girls High jump 
2nd – 11 year girls Long jump 
2nd – 11 year girls Shot put 
1st – 11 year girls Discus 
Lila Meadley 
1st – 11 year girls 100m 
1st – 11 year girls 200m 
1st – 11 year girls 800m 
1st – 11 year girls High jump 
1st – 11 year girls Long jump 
1st – 11 year girls Shot put 
2nd – 11 year girls Discus 
Tristian Robertson 
1st – 11 year boys 100m 
1st – 11 year boys 200m 
2nd – 11 year boys 800m 
2nd – 11 year boys High jump 
1st – 11 year boys Long jump 
2nd – 11 year boys Shot put 
2nd – 11 year boys Discus 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Jordan Fairfull 
2nd – 11 year boys 100m 
2nd – 11 year boys 200m 
1st – 11 year boys 800m 
1st – 11 year boys High jump 
2nd – 1 year boys Long jump 
1st – 11 year boys Shot put 
1st – 11 year boys Discus 
Hailey Bradshaw 
2nd – 12 year girls 100m 
2nd – Senior girls 200m 
2nd – Senior girls 800m 
1st – Senior girls High jump 
1st – Senior girls Long jump 
1st – Senior girls Shot put 
1st – Senior girls Discus 
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Dates to Remember 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Date Event 

Monday 19th August School Counsellor 

Monday 19th August Mobile Library 

Tuesday 20th August Kindergarten Transition 9am-1:45pm 

Wednesday 21st August School Photo Day. Full school uniform. 

Friday 23rd August Golf Coaching 

Friday 23rd August Daffodil Day – wear yellow. Gold coin donation 

Monday 26th August Mobile Library 

Tuesday 27th August Kindergarten Transition 9am-1:45pm 

Thursday 29th August Gone but not forgotten – Bonalbo Central School – 10am start 

Monday 2nd September School Counsellor 

Monday 2nd September Mobile Library 

Tuesday 3rd September P&C Meeting in Library, 3:30pm. All welcome 

Tuesday 3rd September Kindergarten Transition 9am-1:45pm 

Thursday 5th -Fridays 6th September Stage 2 Lake Ainsworth Camp 

Monday 9th September Mobile Library 

Tuesday 10th September Kindergarten Transition 9am-1:45pm 

Tuesday 10th September Assembly 2:30pm. Senior Room  

Monday 16th September Mobile Library 

Tuesday 17th September Kindergarten Transition 9am-1:45pm 

Wednesday 18th September School Counsellor 

Thursday 19th September Shared Table. Students only 

Monday 23rd September School Counsellor 

Monday 23rd September Casino Performing Arts Festival 

Tuesday 24th September Kindergarten Transition 9am-1:45pm 

Friday 27th September Last Day of school 

Monday 14th October First Day back for Staff and Students 

  


